Sent: Thursday, March 28, 2019 11:21 AM

To: Maridon Boario
Subject: In Support of HB75/SB74
Hello,

| wanted to write in and express my support for these bills. As the technology director for two rural school districts, |
know firsthand how important broadband access is to education. We are fortunate to have BAG funding to allow us a
10Mbps connection, but as more and more instructional resources move online it's becoming more difficult to utilize the
current bandwidth to support teaching and learning.

Because of the limited number of teachers in our small schools students are taking more online courses. These courses
often require students to watch videos, and these require a good deal of bandwidth to work well.

Lake & Pen School District utilizes distance delivery of some special education services, such as speech therapy. We also
have a distance tutoring program where students are able to get individualized, live instruction to help them
progress. It's becoming increasingly difficult for this to work well given increasing network congestion.

Ten of our twelve sites also use online learning to support mathematics and language arts instruction. Teachers in one
village may be presenting lessons to students in three or four other villages across the district. It works, but it would
work better with more bandwidth.

If our schools had access to a 25Mbps connection we would be better able to provide quality instruction. We wouldn't
see the problems we have now with limited availability to online curricular resources. We'd be better able to conduct
our online classes, and would be able to support distance meetings for administrators and teachers, which in turn saves
transportation dollars. Going "beyond the basics" we'd be able to branch out into opportunities we can't take
advantage of now such as virtual field trips to the Seward Sea Life Center, or educational institutions around the country
or world (NASA, the Smithsonian, etc.).

| realize these are dire financial times and don't envy the decisions my legislators must make on behalf of all

Alaskans. Healthcare, public safety, infrastructure and education are all very important. | just hope decision-makers
also understand how important broadband access is for schools, especially in the rural parts of the state where access to
resources if much more limited.

Jim Dube

Technology Director

Lake & Peninsula School District

Also supporting Bristol Bay Borough School District
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